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Forester's Falls, Ontario January 6, 1999 

The regular meeting of Ross Municipal Council was held on January 6th, 1999 in 
the Council Chambers. 

Present were Reeve Alvin Stone, Deputy-Reeve Jack Ferguson, and Councillors D9n 
Rathwell, Donna Campbell and Teresa Chapeski. 

Reeve Stone called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and led in repeating The 
Lord's Prayer. The minutes of the December 16th meeting were. adopted as 
circulated. 

Moved by Ferguson, seconded by Campbell that the agenda be approved as amended. 

Moved by Campbell, seconded by Rathwell that Council of the Township of Ross 
approve General Account Voucher# 12 for $518,317.65 and Waterworks Voucher# 12 
for $378.56 for the month of December, 1998. 

Correspondence for Information: 
- Cowan News 

Building Aboriginal Economies 
Recycling Review 
AMO - Ontario Works expanded to Private Sector 

- Province Transfers Land Ambulance as planned 
- The Energy Competition Act, 1998 passed 
- Letter to AMO regarding land ambulance 

Ministry of Labour - Bill passed for Vol. Firefighters 
Replies to Resolution_s supported -1.-· 

Meeting on Fire Fighter Accident Insurance at Cobden 
MSGCS - Fire Education Conference at North Bay 
Terry Gerbert - Request to obtain Instructor course 
Support for bid by Toronto"to hold Summer Olympic Games 
Cty of Renfrew - Notice of Decision for Vill of Cobden 
Town of Renfrew - Ont-Que Agreement for construction 
City of Nepean - Resolution of School Closures - no support 
Beth Somerville - Suggestions for year 2000 project 
Townsite water samples - 0 - 0 

Moved by Ferguson, seconded by Chapeski that Council of the Township of Ross 
support a resolution from the County of Renfrew stating "that health care is best 
delivered closer to home", and further that Renfrew County be given the 
opportunity to review and comment on the Ottawa-Carleton Region's master plan. 

Discussion: 
Chapeski will try to attend the meeting in Cobden on January 13th on Fire 
Fighter Accident Insurance. 
Council agreed to Fireman Terry Gerbert attending a Standard First Aid 
Instructors and CPR Instr~ctors course on behalf of Ross Fire Department. 
Council supports the position of the Town of Renfrew regarding the removal 
of inter-provincial employment barriers between Ontario and Quebec, and 
the Clerk was instructed to write a letter to that effect. 
The rezoning for Joseph Kowalski was discussed briefly and Council feel 
that the cabins should be kept out of the Environment Protection area and 
the lodge a minimum of 100 feet from the edge of the rock. 

Moved by Chapeski, seconded by Campbell that the meeting be adjourned at 9:40 
p.m. and the next meeting will be held on January 20th at 7: 30 p.m. in the 
Council Chambers. 

Alvin Stone, Reeve Eleanor Tabbert, Clerk 


